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Notes

The {following are members of the School of Law Faculty for the
year 1926-27: Professor Tyrrell Williams, A.B., LL.B., Acting Dean,
Professor Joseph Henry Zumbalen, LL.B., Professor Ernest Bancroft
Conant, A.B., LL.B., Professor Charles Edward Cullen, A.M., LL.B,,
Professor Charles S. Potts, A M., LL.B,, S.J.D., Professor Wiley B.
Rutledge, A.B., LL.B. The following are special instructors: Jacob
Mark Lashly, A.M., LL.B., Percy Werner, B.S., LL.B., William Kinney
Koerner, LL.B., Byron Fenner Babbitt, LL.B.,, George B. Logan,
A.B., LL.B.
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Judge Richard Livingston Goode, A.M., LL.D., has been appointed
Dean Emeritus on his retirement as Dean of the Law Faculty in July
of this year. Judge Goode was forced to retire on account of ill-
health. He has been Dean since 1915, with the exception of the time
hg ;erved as Associate Justice of the Supreme Court of Missouri in
1919-21.

Two new members of the Law Faculty this year are Professor C. S.
Potts, A.M., LL.B., S.J.D., formerly of the University of Texas and
authof of Potts’ “Cases on Criminal Procedure”; and Professor W. B.
Rutledge, A.B., LL.B., formerly of the University of Colorado Law
Faculty.

Professor C. S. Potts, who has been appointed the new Faculty Editor
of the St. Louis Law Review, is one of the founders and was the first
editor of the Texas Law Review.

Hon. Harry B. Hawes, '96, was elected United States Senator from
Missouri to succeed Hon. George H. Williams, '97. Senator Hawes has
represented a St. Louis district in Congress since 1921. He is an enthu-
siastic exponent of good roads for Missouri.

Word has been received in St. Louis of the death of Hon. Adolph
Wislizenus, '85, on November 13 of this year in the Philippine Islands,
where he was Judge of the Court of First Instance at Cebu, P. .

Parker Wood, ’16, has recently been appointed a Judge of the Munic-
ipal Court of Los Angeles, Cal.

The Law School lost a valuable friend in the death on November 21
of Mr. John Fitzgerald Lee, member of the Corporation of Washington
University, and a Trustee of the St. Louis Law Review. Mr. Lee was
born in Washington, D. C. in 1848. He was educated at Mount St.
Mary’s College, Georgetown University, and the University of Vir-
ginia. In 1870 he came to St. Louis and since has been engaged in the
practice of law here.

Mrs. Arthur O’Brien, daughter of the late Henry D. Estabrook, ’76,
has established a fund for the purchase of books for the Law Library
in memory of her father.

The Law Library is also the recipient of gifts from the late Professor
Gordon Sherman, 76, and Professor Joseph H. Zumbalen, ’87.

OPINION OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AS TO WHEN
THE WORKMEN’S COMPENSATION LAW
TAKES EFFECT*

(1) When does the Workmen’s Compensation Act take effect?
(2) When does the liability of employers to employees take
effect under this act?
(1) The Fifty-third General Assembly passed what is known as the
“Workmen’s Compensation Act,” see Laws of Missouri, 1925, pages
375 to 407. As there was no emergency clause this act could not take

*Here, a letter from North T. Gentry to Alroy S. Phillips of the Workmen’s
Compensation Commission is reproduced.



